December 20, 2020

Captain Edgar Ashton Bodden

Chairman, Development Control Board

**Government Administration Board** 

P.O. Box 240

Cayman Brac, KY2-2101

Mr. Haroon Pandohie

Director of Planning

**Central Planning Authority** 

P.O. Box 113

Grand Cayman, KY1-9000

RE: Aircraft Hanger& Administration Bldg, CBW Block 93C Parcel 66 (CB-F20-0378) (CB-P20-0030)

Dear Mr. Bodden and Mr. Pandohie,

As a person with Caymanian Status and member of a family with property within 100 ft. of the Daggaro project, I am writing to you to submit my deep objection to the approval of this project.

What does Cayman Brac mean to me? It is a place where I go to walk in the footsteps on my ancestors who have lived there for generations on the property that is just across the street from this project. Where every time I walk, I see the beauty of nature that can only be found in Cayman Brac – the host of birds that live or migrate there - Cayman parrots, bananaquits, warblers, vireos, bullfinch or herons. The rare and unusual flora and fauna – many of which only grow in Cayman Brac! And then of course the Rock Iguana which is so endangered.

This is the same thing that brings tourists to Cayman Brac along with the beautiful beaches and water. So, it is hard to understand why such a project like this would be approved which will endanger the very industry that is so vital to the economy of Cayman Brac. It goes against how the Island is marketed to the world as "a nature lover's paradise". The environmental destruction of the breeding ground for birds and the endangered Rock Iguana, forest for rare flora and fauna, and historic sites does not make sense for the greater economy of the island. And then the ongoing noise and light

pollution that will be created as the wildlife seeks to reestablish in the surrounding land or on the wildlife that lives in the area. And not to mention how this will affect the visitors who come for a "quiet getaway". It is not what they will be expecting.

I understand the Government's interest in bringing development projects to the Island but this is the wrong project. I have not been convinced that it adds value to the community long term. And the damage it will cause cannot be reversed. I urge you to reconsider this decision. Not just because of the interests of my family but for all the families on the island that depend on you to preserve their livelihood...the families that have worked to develop the tourist industry and have weathered hurricanes, failing economies, and COVID. And finally, to preserve what is unique about Cayman Brac.

Thank you for your consideration and time.	
Regards,	

Diane Leitch Anglim

405 Ridgeway Drive

Grand Junction, CO 81507

970-260-2908

## **DIANE ANGLIM**

Facilities Director HopeWest

Office: 970-263-2185 Ext. 2185

Mobile: 970-260-2908

Email: DAnglim@HopeWestCO.org

www.HopeWestCO.org